



44 CENTRAL AVENUE
ALBANY, NY 12206-3002
5 1 8 - 4 6 2 - 5 6 5 8
FAX 518-462-5684
WWW.PRESERVENYS.ORG

2012-2013 OFFICERS

Anne Van Ingen Chair

Jan C. K. Anderson Vice Chair

William L. Bernhard Vice Chair

Gerald A. Holbrook Vice Chair

> Paul R. Provost Vice Chair

Dede B. Nash Secretary

John Sare Treasurer

Anne G. Older Chair Emerita

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Karen Arrison Duncan Barrett George H. Beane Matthew Bender IV Ildiko Butler Henry S.F. Cooper Scott Duenow R. Brandon Fradd Chiu Yin Hempel George L. Howell Robert J. Kafin Marilynn G. Karp Gregory R. Long Rev. Dr. Thomas F. Pike F. Eugene Romano Thomas I. Schwarz Elizabeth (Zibby) Tozer Diana S. Waite Arete Swartz Warren

> Jay DiLorenzo President

Steven J. Weiss

February 21, 2013

Hon. Christine Quinn Speaker, New York City Council 224 West 30th Street, Suite 1206 New York, NY 10001

Dear Speaker Quinn,

On behalf of the Preservation League of New York State, I urge you to support the preservation of the historic South Village by not approving the Hudson Square Rezoning unless New York City agrees to landmark the proposed adjacent South Village Historic District.

In 2003, the Preservation League of New York State funded a survey of the South Village, undertaken by Andrew Dolkart for the Greenwich Village Society for Historic Preservation. In 2007 and 2009, we submitted letters requesting evaluation of the proposed South Village Historic District to the New York City Landmarks Preservation Commission. Most recently, the Preservation League named the South Village as one of our 2012 *Seven to Save*, designating the neighborhood as among the most threatened and important historic resources in New York State.

We understand that in addition to the Greenwich Village Society for Historic Preservation, Community Board #2 also supports landmarking the South Village Historic District as part of the Hudson Square rezoning. We also understand that the City's own environmental analysis declared the South Village landmark-eligible and noted that the Hudson Square rezoning would create a "significant adverse impact" on the South Village.

Thanks to the survey work already completed by the Greenwich Village Society for Historic Preservation, with funding from the Preservation League, we know that much of the necessary research to designate a New York City Historic District has been completed.

The Preservation League appreciates your past support of a complete South Village Historic District and asks you to please continue that support by not approving the Hudson Square rezoning unless the City landmarks the South Village. Thank you for your consideration and support of this important historic district. Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Jay A. DiLorenzo

President

cc: Andrew Berman, Greenwich Village Society for Historic Preservation